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TO:  Local District Commissioners, Medicaid Directors  
 
FROM:  Betty Rice, Director  
       Division of Consumer and Local District Relations  
 
SUBJECT: Rodriguez v. Novello 
 
EFFECTIVE DATE:  Immediately 
 
CONTACT PERSON:  Priscilla Ferry or Gail Phelan @ (518) 474-5271 
 
 
 The purpose of this GIS is to clarify and elaborate on the assessment of 
Personal Care Services pursuant to the Court’s ruling in Rodriguez v. Novello 
and in accordance with existing Department regulations and policies. 
 
 Social services districts, including those using locally developed task 
based assessment (TBA) instruments, must complete a comprehensive assessment 
of the patient’s health care needs in order to determine the patient’s 
appropriateness for services and the amount, frequency and duration of a 
service authorization.  Department regulations (18 N.Y.C.R.R.§ 505.14) 
require both a social and nursing assessment in the Personal Care Services 
patient assessment process. 
 
 The assessment process should evaluate and document when and to what 
degree the patient requires assistance with personal care services tasks and 
whether needed assistance with tasks can be scheduled or may occur at 
unpredictable times during the day or night.  The assessment process should 
also evaluate the availability of informal supports who may be willing and 
available to provide assistance with needed tasks and whether the patient’s 
day or nighttime needs can totally or partially be met through the use of 
efficiencies and specialized medical equipment including, but not limited to, 
commode, urinal, walker, wheelchair, etc. 
 
 When the district, in accordance with 505.14 (a)(4), has determined the 
patient is appropriate for the Personal Care Services Program, a care plan 
must be developed that meets the patient’s scheduled and unscheduled day and 
nighttime personal care needs.  In determining the appropriate amount of 
hours to authorize, the district must review the physician’s order and the 
nursing and social assessments to assure that the authorization and 
scheduling of hours in combination with any informal support contributions, 
efficiencies and specialized medical equipment, is sufficient to meet the 
patient’s personal care needs. 
 
 Social services districts should authorize assistance with recognized, 
medically necessary personal care services tasks. As previously advised, 
social services districts are NOT required to allot time for safety 
monitoring as a separate task as part of the total personal care services 
hours authorized (see GIS 99 MA/013, GIS 99 MA/036).  However, districts are 
reminded that a clear and legitimate distinction exists between “safety 
monitoring” as a non-required independent stand alone function while no Level 
II personal care services task is being provided, and the appropriate 
monitoring of the patient while providing assistance with the performance of 
a Level II personal care services task, such as transferring, toileting, or 
walking, to assure the task is being safely completed. 
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 Completion of accurate and comprehensive assessments are essential to 
safe and adequate care plan development and appropriate service 
authorization.  Adherence to Department assessments requirements will help 
assure patient quality of care and district compliance with the 
administration of the Personal Care Services Program. 


